
Charminster Parish Council meeting Tuesday 1st November 2016
at Charlton Down Village Hall at 7.30pm

Minutes
Present: Mark Simons, Chair (MS), Carol Matthews, Vice Chair (CM) Iain Young (IY), Sarah Hopcraft (SH), Liz Godolphin (LG), Richard East (RE),Gill Reese (GR), Kenneth Addison (KA), Keith Beeson (KB), Tim Yarker (TY)
In attendance: Zoe Huckle, Clerk, Cllr Fred Horsington, and three members of the public.

2016/170
Declarations of Interest – to record declarations of interest in any item on the agenda.


None declared.

2016/171
To consider grant of dispensations


None received.

2016/172
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Cllr Jill Haynes, Susie Pearson and Peter White.

2016/173
To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 4th October 2016

RE proposed accepting the minutes of the last meeting as an accurate record. LG seconded and the majority voted in favour.

2016/174
Matters arising from the above minutes
MS had spoken to John Lake (DCC) regarding the C12 speed limit change. It was hoped that preparatory works for the legal process may begin before Christmas. MS would speak to Cllr Jill Haynes to request that costings may be made available as soon as possible.
The adoption of phase 8b at Charlton Down is underway. The Clerk had been informed that new lighting had been commissioned. Resurfacing would also need to be carried out before adoption could take place.
The Clerk would contact Wyatt Homes to initiate discussions regarding the new hall and request a progress report.






ACTION: Clerk to contact Wyatt Homes
The traffic calming scheme for Forston had begun, albeit in its early stages. The Clerk had contacted DCC and it was agreed that they would invoice the Parish Council for its agreed share of the cost.

The Clerk had arranged the felling of the trees at Broken Cross and the work was now complete.

The necessary works for North Street Play Area had been completed.

Work had commenced on the Edible Orchard at Charlton Down. KA and CM would put up a notice to inform residents of the scheme. CM would also post the information on Facebook.





ACTION: KA and CM to inform residents of scheme

200 people had attended Apple Pressing day on the 9th October and once again it had been a very successful event. The Clerk would write a letter of thanks to the organisers.





ACTION: Clerk to write to organisers

The Clerk would arrange for a new plaque to be added to the existing Olympic plaque at Charlton Down. It would be necessary to reflect the current wording.






ACTION: Clerk to arrange plaque

There had been no further communication from Miss Miles since the letter of apology had been sent last month.

CM confirmed that the requested works for the Herrison Road lay-by was now complete.

The Parish Council had completed its consultation on the cycleway between Charlton Down and Charminster and the potential changes to the footpaths and the consultation had been passed to DCC. MS would ask Cllr Jill Haynes to chase.





ACTION: MS to contact Cllr Jill Haynes

The grant application for the raised pavement was still underway however MS was finding it difficult to complete due to time constraints and would be happy for another Councillor to complete the application. It was agreed that IY would spray the area again to prevent too much weed growth.






ACTION: IY to spray raised pavement with weedkiller

After the publication of the agenda, MS had received a very favourable quote for £250 for the new website. It was deemed that as the principle of getting the website replaced had already been agreed, and in the pursuance of progress on this reasonably urgent matter, a vote would be taken so that MS may instruct Mr Gamwell to begin building the website as soon as possible. TY proposed the motion, KA seconded and all voted in favour. It would be necessary to formalise this agreement at the next meeting. 






ACTION: MS to instruct Mr Gamwell to begin the website.






ACTION: Clerk to ensure formalisation of agreement.

At 7.50pm the meeting was suspended for the public discussion period.

2016/175
Public Discussion Period 
Some members of the North Street Field Residents group were in attendance and updated the Parish Council on works to date along with information on future plans for the area. They asked to be updated on the purchase of the pathway area. MS informed them that he had spoken to the solicitors and had hoped that he would have been in possession of the documents for the meeting. However, this had not been possible.

The Parish Council were very pleased and impressed with the contacts the residents had made with The Studio School and others, and the work that had been carried out to date.
The meeting resumed at 8.05pm

Before the next item, it was felt that it would be necessary to bring forward item 2016/180d, so that the members of the public may leave after voting had taken place on the item.

KB proposed that in order to complete the purchase as soon as possible the Chair and Clerk should sign the necessary documentation and arrange the transfer of the money. CM seconded and all voted in favour.

CM proposed reserving a sum of £350 for fencing materials so that The Studio School may complete the fencing work. KA seconded and all voted in favour.

After the voting had taken place the members of the public left the meeting.
2016/176
District Councillors’ Report
Cllr Fred Horsington informed the Parish Council that the consultation period for Local Government Reorganisation had expired and the results of the consultation were under review. The proposed solution would be voted on in January 2017.

TY mentioned the Local Plan revision and informed Councillors that it would be complete by 2021. There was some discussion regarding various areas that may be developed in future however these were predominantly areas that had been put forward by landowners and were yet to be considered formally.

It was agreed to invite Hillary Jordan, Corporate Manager for Planning, to attend the February meeting of the Parish Council.






ACTION: Clerk to invite Hillary Jordan to February meeting 
2016/177
County Councillors Report
Cllr Jill Haynes was not in attendance but had previously sent an update to Councillors, as stated below:

I am in Manchester next week at the social services conference so have to give my apologies for the meeting. A few things to report, the consultation period for local government review closed on the 25 th October there has been a reasonable response and coupled with the roadshows I think will get a fair idea of people's views.  Mark and your district councillors will also be able to update you in this area.  

We have started to receive a few Syrian refugees into the county a small number of families and some unaccompanied children's.  The specific locations will not be made public and the refugees will be supported locally by central government funding. On big issue is the lack of foster families locally, not just for the refugees but also for Dorset children.  There will be a campaigner shortly to see if we cannot increase these numbers.

Children's services continue to struggle with the number of children in care which is sitting stubbornly at about 500 up from 350 three years ago.  This is having a big impact on the budget for that service and many of the cases are complex needing very expensive placements.

The trend in Adults services is also going the wrong way and our social services and the NHS finding that demand is remaining high throughout the year and not just over the winter months.  This coupled with an acute shortage of domiciliary care workers means that people if they do go into hospital often stay there too long due to the inability to find a care package when they come home. 

Locally I have spoken to highways an we hope that the Forston works will now start in November and not next March as originally stated.  I have asked again for the quote for the 40 mph speed limit from the Sun Inn to the golf course entrance.  This is in the programme for 2017/18 but you may wish to know the price if you wanted it to happen sooner.

2016/178
Planning Matters 


WD/D/16/002162 – Erect agricultural building for livestock, fodder and straw storage


Land east of Wolfeton Farm, access to Wolfeton, Wolfeton


WD/D/16/002253 – Single storey extension



13 Pound Close, Charminster, DT2 9QU

As only one member of the Planning Committee was in attendance, SH proposed allowing more time for investigation of the planning applications and the Parish Council would support the Planning Committee in their recommendation. CM seconded and all voted in favour.





ACTION: IY would forward his recommendation to the Clerk

2016/179
Finance
a) Financial Statement 
b) Payments to be agreed

CM proposed accepting the financial statement and payments, SW seconded and all voted in favour.
The meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee would take place on 23rd November at 12.30pm at 8 Poplar Drive, Charlton Down.
2016/180
Charminster
a) To consider quote for new goal posts for Broken Cross
The Clerk was still awaiting this information.

b) To consider quote to fell two trees in the cemetery
One quote had been received to date from Knighton Countryside Management. A further quote from Thomas Lily Tree Care had not yet been received. CM would contact Applewood for a quote.






ACTION: CM to contact Applewood

c) Update from defibrillator group
John Pearson had applied for a faculty for the defibrillator. It would be necessary to wait for the faculty before any further work could be done on the grant application.

d) Update on North Street footpath purchase
This item had been discussed and progress agreed under item 2016/175.
2016/181
Charlton Down
a) Herrison Road gateway – deferred from last meeting
The Clerk had spoken to DCC regarding the gateways; it would be possible to order them through DCC who would also be able to fit them. The Clerk would ask for costings.






ACTION: Clerk to contact DCC

b) Flower bed at Sherren Avenue – deferred from last meeting

CM requested that this item now be removed from any further agendas.

2016/182
To consider request from the Clerk to become a member of the Society of Local Council Clerks (SLCC)     

CM proposed accepting the Clerks request to join SLCC at a cost of £131 per annum with an initial £10 joining fee. LG seconded and all voted in favour.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
2016/183
Matters of Information and Interest and items for next agenda
Several complaints had been received about Princes Plot. It was felt that residents were unaware of the Parish Councils intention with the area. MS would write about the area in The Pilot to raise local awareness. CM proposed asking George to cut the grass once more this year, KB seconded and all voted in favour. It was felt that this should be agreed before the December meeting.

It was agreed that RE would meet with the Responsible Financial Officer to review the Parish Council’s financial systems.

CM asked for the following two items to be added to the next agenda:

Replacement of dead apple trees

Request to plant a hedge at Charlton Down

MS had taken away the Perspex signboard for the Nature Area as it had been damaged. He would get a quote for repair to the wooden mount.





ACTION: MS to get a quote for repair
2016/184
Date of next meeting – 6th December Charlton Down Village Hall at 7.30pm


The meeting closed at 9pm.

